


  Chairman: Cllr S P Waters                                                         
Clerk: Mr G Bould

Minutes of the Parish Council Zoom Meeting held on Wednesday 18th November 2020 at 7.30 pm.
Present: 
Chairman: Cllr P Waters
Councillors: Cllr K Newby, Cllr Mrs S Planton, Cllr Mrs S Bartram, Cllr R Wright, Cllr K Beardmore, Cllr D Moore Cllr Mrs L Bearman and Cllr P Butters.
Shropshire Council: Cllr Rob Gittins (part)
RAF Shawbury: Flight Sergeant Danny Wood (part)
Clerk: Mr G Bould.
72.20 Welcome and Public Session.

The Chairman welcomed members and partners to the Parish Council Zoom meeting. Flight Sergeant Wood from RAF Shawbury reported to members that the night flying would be running for a further two weeks due to bad weather restricting operations recently. The Winter Edition of the Aries Magazine will be published in Mid-December. Due to the current COVID situation, the RAF will not be distributing hard copies of this edition. However the magazine will be available to read on the news section of the Station website when it is published.                                                                https://www.raf.mod.uk/our-organisation/stations/raf-shawbury/                 
In terms of community projects these are on hold till the pandemic has passed. The Flight Sergeant is following up the cutting of the hedge along Warrant Road along the Tern Hill airfield site. There being no other Partners or Parishioners present the Chairman thanked the Flight Sergeant for his attendance and moved to the next item of business. In doing so welcomed the Chairman welcomed Cllr Rob Gittins to the Parish Council to field any issues related to Shropshire Council that need attention.
73.20. Apologies for absence. 

Cllr P Farmer (leave of absence). Members agreed the apologies 

74.20. Disclosures of Personal and Prejudicial Interest.
None.
75.20. To approve the minutes of the meeting of the 16th September 2020.
Cllr R Wright proposed and Cllr K Beardmore seconded and the minutes were unanimously agreed and signed by the Chairman who would post a signed copy to the Clerk.
76.20. Clerk Report.
The following items were raised from the report.
i. C/F – Wistanswick ‘bend’ awaiting three quotes from the property owner for maker posts, outstanding dispute with Shropshire Council in terms of the capacity of the verge to accommodate the marker posts.

ii. C/F - Glebe field: Agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman continue negotiations with the Church.
iii. C/F - Traffic count on Station Road through Wistanswick: Cllr R Wright.
iv. C/F – Risk Assessments/maintenance plans Parish Hall car-park Cllr P Butters (work in progress)
v. Outstanding Highway items: progress report received from the Leaders Office continues to be work in progress as some items remain outstanding will therefore be followed up.
vi. Ollerton to Peplow right of way appeal: The Parish Council received an update on the progress related to the rights of way appeal. In doing so formally agreed the actions taken by Cllrs Waters, Newby, Planton and Bartram to commit the Parish Council to the appeal. Members further agreed a budget of £100 for research at Kew, a press release from the Chairman and a budget line for 21/22 of between three to four thousand in case the appeal went to a Public Inquiry (subject to clarification with the British Horse Society).
77.20. Flooding Warrant Road.

i.  Members discussed the recent papers circulated from Cllr D Moore in terms of the flooding at Warrant Road. Some members had undertaken a site visit and agreed that a problem did exist and RESOLVED that Cllr K Newby and Cllr Mrs S Planton prepare the paperwork to submit an enforcement case to Shropshire Council.
78.20. Ollerton Pound.
i.  Shropshire Council has received a response from the owner of the Pound indicating that they intend to complete the clearance works in early December, once the current restrictions are lifted.  One of the issues they are dealing with is the tenacity of the ivy growth. The owner has informed Shropshire Council that it is multi-stemmed and, despite cutting through the roots in a number of places, it persists. Shropshire Council feel that this is credible as ivy growth on historic walls can be difficult to deal with for these same reasons and it often takes a number of attempts to deal with it effectively. It can also be physically damaging to attempt to pull it off structures before it has died back and started to decay. Whilst Shropshire Council appreciates the offer by Cllr K Newby of undertaking the works they indicated that the owner would be unwilling to agree to this for insurance and  liability reasons.  The enforcement notice route remains available to Shropshire Councils if the works are not undertaken this winter and it is considered expedient to do so.
79.20. Old Tip at Wistanswick. 
i. The site plans and specifications for enhanced hedge planting, some seating and wild flower meadow seeding remain the first potential project option to be worked up into an external grant application for Spring 2021.
80.20. Old Pump House Wistanswick.

i. Some progress has been made on this project and Shropshire Council are in the final stages of the due diligence process ready to complete the heads of agreement for the land transfer.
81.20. Newsletter 
i. Cllr Mrs S Bartram indicated that the editorial team are working on a December edition and members indicated that they would be available to deliver the newsletter. Several advertisers have continued their adverts within the newsletter again, there remains space for any new companies wanting to advertise.
82.20. Task Force update Clive Barracks, Tern Hill.

i. The relocation date for the Army stationed at the Barracks keeps changing but the site remains as a strategic site within Shropshire’s local plan. The final draft of which will be completed for April 2021, it is still not clear though when the site, subject to the above will be available for development. Several emails have been exchanged between the Parish Council and Shropshire Council to request a partner update about the site; with the options for virtual meetings being actively pursued. Intelligence gathering around the safety aspects on the A41 is also continuing.
83.20. Neighbourhood Plan update.
i. The Parish Council should receive formal feedback from Shropshire Council once the update report has been presented to their Cabinet in January 2021
84.20. Street Lighting Dutton Close.
i. Members agreed to a survey of Dutton Close, Stoke Heath to establish support for twelve new street lights. The evidence from the survey would then be used to submit a local CIL application to Shropshire Council. Members further agreed that any new lights would form part of the Parish Councils lighting stock for running and maintenance costs each year.
85.20. Cemetery matters. 

i. Works surrounding the trimming of the hedges and location of bird boxes have been undertaken by the Probation Service at the site. Members still have to arrange for the painting of the gate. An application has been submitted to the Woodland Trust for further indigenous samplings for the continued under planting of the hedge lines during the spring on 2021.
86.20. Planning Committee.

i. 20/04474/FUL: Land off Warrant Road, Stoke Heath, extension to existing agricultural shed to provide additional storage. No Objections.
87.20. Highway matters.

i. The outstanding highways list is being addressed via the Leaders office and Cllr Rob Gittins at Shropshire Council, progress would be updated via the Clerks report at each meeting. Any additional highways issues members can
88.20. Financial matters  
i. Members agreed to give considerations to any project for 21/22 and to inform the Clerk prior to the next meeting. Cllr K Newby indicated the improvement to gullies within the Parish.
ii. The External Audit had been completed for 20/21 the auditor indicating two items to be raised at the Parish Council meeting. The Asset value wrongly transcribed between 19/20 and 201/21 which has been corrected manually corrected within the document; and the wrong dates for the exercise of Public Rights which will need rectifying for 21/22. The notices of the conclusion of the audit will be uploaded onto the web site and circulated to members for inclusion on the notice boards.
iii. The bank reconciliation statement had been circulated to members who agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman sign off the statement along with correlating bank statement.
Payments: The payments for approval were tabled and members agreed the amounts for payment set out below.
	Cheque no.
	Item and payment
	Amount.

	100699
	Postage
	£    2.68

	100700
	Domain Renewal
	£   28.78

	100701
	‘The Glebe’ (rental)
	£   67.50

	100702
	Eco Solutions Ltd (knotweed contract)
	£  955.20

	100703
	Warwickshire & West Mercia CRC Ltd (ground maintenance )
	£  108.00

	100704
	Clerks expenses
	£     56.70

	100705
	RBL (wreath)
	£     17.00

	100706
	HMRC (PAYE)
	£       7.20

	100707
	Clerks Salary (Q3)
	£1,801.62

	100708
	PKF Littlejohn LLP (external audit)
	£    240.00

	100709
	Postage/cartridges 
	£      21.40

	100710
	Highline Electrical Ltd (street lighting repairs)
	£    151.66

	SWALEC
	August 2020
	£    121.99

	SWALEC
	September 2020
	£    126.02


89.20. Members resolved that in pursuant to the Public Bodies (Admission to meetings Act 1960, as amended by S.100 LGA 1972) that the press and public are asked to leave the meeting in view of the confidential nature of the remaining items of business to be transacted, which include discussion on employment matters. Agreed unanimously. 

i. Members agreed to the report back from Cllr Mrs L Bearman on the progress of the Clerks appraisal to be signed once completed by the Chairman.
Future Agenda items: 
Members to contact the Clerk a week before the next meeting
The meeting closed at 8.55pm

Date of next zoom meeting:  Wednesday 20th January 2021 at 7.30pm 
Signed:

Chairman 
20th January 2021
Clerk: Mr. Graham Bould, 18, Mendip Close Little Dawley, Telford, Shropshire. TF4 3JG. 

Phone: 01952 594758. Mobile 07792300702 E-mail: stokeparishcouncil@hotmail.co.uk,  
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